
Summer Village of Sandy Beach  

Deputy Mayor Larysa Luciw’s Report  

April 21, 2022  

 

 

 

1. I attended a meeting with Alexander First Nation on April 2, 2022. This was a wonderful 

meeting to all introduce ourselves to each other and speak about the great things that are 

happening in both communities and challenges we face. Looking forward to getting to know 

our neighbours and how we can work together collaboratively.   

  

2. I also attended the Sun and Sand Rec. League meeting on April 10th. Items discussed included 

events for the year including Canada Day, hall rental agreement with SVSB and the idea of 

being included on the SVSB monthly meeting agenda.  

  

 

 

 

  

  

  

Report submitted by Larysa Luciw 

 



Councillor Report April 21 2022 

Policing virtual session March 22 2022  

I was able to attend the first portion of meeting.  Many of the concerns that have been 

previously noted were discussed.  Main issue was the cost and how these costs would be 

covered and/or downloaded to municipalities.  $370 million for transition, and the loss of 160 

million in federal funding.  A basic lack of solid information, on recruitment, oversite, training, 

are all areas of concern.  In all discussions on this matter of an Alberta police force that I have 

attended there has not been much acceptance for this change as most small and rural 

communities would prefer to stay and work with the RCMP.  What is desired, is more time and 

spending towards improving the courts and prosecutor system that is currently not servicing 

the needs of Albertans in a timely matter.  The RMA has just recently officially issued that its 

members are Not in favour of an Alberta Police force as has been outlined by the provincial 

government. 

Meeting with Alexander April 2 2022                                                                                                             

We had a very enjoyable meeting with members from Alexander 1st. Nation.  They have a 

number of projects in the works with possible collaboration in the areas of Trails & recreation, 

Fire mitigation, and wastewater treatment.  Looking forward to more info on the wastewater 

project in early May. 

Hummucky RV resort open house April 9 2022  

Owner and staff were at attendance to answer questions. (With individuals and small groups).  

Was well attended by approx. 50-60 people.  The site is on county land, on the west side of 

Sheddon Dr. Just before the sign welcome to Sunrise Village.  Access to site is off Sheddon Dr. 

Which should be noted as owned and maintained by Sunrise Beach.  I believe site is approx. 40 

acres and will have about 300 units in total. Potential population when full of 700-900+.  Phase 

1 of about 80 sites is under construction. There was not a lot of obvious support for this project, 

with concerns about potable water and sewer servicing, drainage of area, potential crime and 

policing matters, quad and recreation use, and traffic on sec.642, RR13, and Sheddon Dr.  It is 

interesting to note that one of the owners has a directional drilling co.  and that they are talking 

to county with regards to water line from Wild station, and interest in aspects of the proposed 

transmission line.  We should keep an eye on this project as certain aspects will probably 
impact our Village. 

                                                                           Michael Harney    Councillor                                                                              
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